Council Authorises Remembrance Field

Following a request by the New Plymouth Returned Services Association the placing of small white crosses with names of deceased servicemen inscribed upon them in a portion of the terraces opposite the cenotaph at New Plymouth is to be authorised by the New Plymouth Borough Council. This decision was made at a meeting of the council last night. The crosses will remain on the plot for a week after Anzac Day and will be floodlit at night.

Crs. C. H. Wynyard and G. Fryer were elected as a sub-committee to confer with representatives of the association in regard to the proposed alteration of the lettering on the cenotaph. The association proposed to alter the inscription so that it would be applicable to soldiers who died during the 1939-45 war, as well as in the 1914-18 war.